

UNIT 4 TEST

A. PHONETICS

Part 1: Which underlined part is pronounced differently from the others.

- | | | | |
|-----------------------|----------------------|----------------------|------------------------|
| 1. A. <u>cr</u> uise | B. bis <u>ci</u> uit | C. <u>gu</u> ilty | D. <u>bu</u> ild |
| 2. A. <u>h</u> our | B. <u>do</u> ubt | C. <u>do</u> uble | D. ab <u>ou</u> t |
| 3. A. <u>ch</u> aotic | B. <u>ch</u> ildren | C. <u>ch</u> emistry | D. <u>ch</u> aracter |
| 4. A. ga <u>th</u> er | B. nor <u>th</u> ern | C. bo <u>th</u> er | D. streng <u>th</u> en |
| 5. A. <u>fo</u> od | B. <u>wo</u> ol | C. <u>go</u> od | D. <u>fo</u> ot |

Part 2: Choose the word that has main stress placed differently from others.

- | | | | |
|--------------------|----------------|----------------|----------------|
| 6. A. scholarship | B. scenery | C. sightseeing | D. develop |
| 7. A. attraction | B. elegant | C. colorful | D. stadium |
| 8. A. elderly | B. envelope | C. elephant | D. eleven |
| 9. A. debit | B. deluxe | C. detect | D. deny |
| 10. A. intelligent | B. environment | D. available | D. information |

B. READING

Part 1: Read the passage and choose the best answers for each question.

THE BENEFITS OF LEARNING A SECOND LANGUAGE

Learning a new language takes time and **dedication**. Once you do, being fluent in a second language offers numerous benefits and opportunities. Learning a second language is exciting and beneficial at all ages. It offers practical, intellectual and many aspirational benefits.

As we go about our everyday lives. We rarely give a second thought to our own grammatical structure and vocabulary. However, when learning a new language, many people find they have a greater understanding of their first language. Learning a second language focuses your attention on the grammatical rule constructions of that language. **This experience** gives people a new insight into their own language and ultimately leads to them improving their mother tongue, which will improve their everyday lives.

Learning a new language gives you a great global understanding of the world we live in. Even by learning a few phrases, never mind a whole language, you will access many fascinating cultures around the world and understand the differences between the two countries.

Learning a new language is an achievement anyone can be proud of and is extremely satisfying. Once the hard work and effort has **paid off**, you will experience many benefits associated with learning a new language and you will have a new found confidence.

11. What are the benefits of learning a second language NOT mentioned in the passage?
- | | |
|---------------------------------------|---------------------------|
| A. Achievement | B. Improve first language |
| C. Improve understanding of the world | D. Better job prospect |
12. What does the word “**dedication**” mean?
- | | |
|-----------------------------|---------------------------|
| A. The hard work and effort | B. Costing a lot of money |
| C. Taking a long time | D. Challenge |

13. What opinion will the author NOT agree with?
- A. Learning a new language helps people improve their mother tongue.
 - B. Learning a new language is exciting.
 - C. Only children should learn a new language.
 - D. Achievement of learning a new language can be your pride.
14. What is “**this experience**” in the passage?
- A. Greater understanding of their first language.
 - B. Grammatical structure and vocabulary of that language.
 - C. Grammatical rules constructions of that language.
 - D. Learning a second language.
15. What does the word “**paid off**” mean?
- A. Bring good result
 - B. Complete paying attention
 - C. Come to an end
 - D. Finish

Part 2: Read the following passage and choose the best answer for each gap.

Every year many people in the world learns English. Some of them are young children. Others are (16) _____. Many are adults. Some learn at school, others learn in evening classes. A few learn English by themselves or just by hearing the language on television or among their friends. Most people must work (17) _____ to learn English. Why do these people want to learn English? It isn't (18) _____ to answer that question. Young children learn English at school because it is one of their subjects. Many adults learn English because it is useful for their work. Teenagers often learn English for their higher studies, because some of their books are in English at (19) _____ or university. Other people learn English because they want to read (20) _____ or magazines in English.

- 16. A. teenagers B. teenager C. teenage D. teenaged
- 17. A. hardly B. bad C. hard D. badly
- 18. A. easy B. difficult C. easily D. difficulty
- 19. A. home B. work C. college D. school
- 20. A. news B. newspapers C. books D. book

C. LANGUAGE FOCUS

21. This shirt costs _____ 88,000 VND.
- A. approximate B. approximation C. approximately D. approximative
22. If you want to attend the course, you _____ pass the examination.
- A. has to B. have to C. had to D. could
23. She asked me where I _____ that car.
- A. buy B. bought C. will buy D. can buy
24. He is a strict _____.
- A. exam B. examination C. examine D. examiner
25. If you want to _____ your English, we can help you.

- A. improve B. improved C. improving D. improvement
26. The result will be better if he _____ harder.
A. work B. works C. worked D. will work
27. He _____ answered these questions.
A. exact B. exactly C. exacting D. exacted
28. He told me he _____ leave the city the following day.
A. has to B. had to C. would have to D. will have to
29. If you study at the Brighton Language Center- UK, you can live in a _____ on campus.
A. hotel B. mobile room C. private room D. dormitory
30. I saw your school's _____ in today's edition of the Vietnam News.
A. advertiser B. advertisement C. advertising D. advertise
31. I wondered why he _____ love his family.
A. don't B. hasn't C. doesn't D. didn't
32. They said that they _____ their house.
A. sell B. sold C. will sell D. are selling
33. I asked him if he _____ help me.
A. will B. was C. can D. could
34. If you learn this lesson carefully, you _____ the exam.
A. can pass B. passing C. passed D. would pass
35. This book is not _____.
A. availability B. available C. avail D. available

Choose the underlined word or phrase that need correcting:

36. Bill said that he didn't like this party, and he wanted to go home.
A B C D
37. If I will have to make a difficult decision, I always discuss it with my friends.
A B C D
38. I wish I could swim so I will feel safe in a boat.
A B C D
39. Sandy called from Miami and said that she was swimming here.
A B C D
40. The dentist told me to brush three times a day and don't eat candy.
A B C D

D. WRITING

Part 1: Give the correct form of the verbs.

41. She asked him where he (be) _____ from.
42. He asked me where I (go) _____ the previous day.
43. The teacher asked her why she (not do) _____ the test.

44. I asked her if she (listen) _____ to music.
45. They asked him if he (must) _____ go then.

Part 2: Rewrite the sentences with the given information.

46. She asked me, "Why do you have to do this work?"
→ She asked me _____.
47. He will buy a car. He will pick you up.
→ If _____.
48. The teacher said to them, "Don't make noise in class."
→ The teacher told them _____.
49. They asked him, "Shall we go to the stadium tomorrow?"
→ They invited him _____.
50. He said to me, "Do this test again, please."
→ He requested me _____.